The BISM Grapevine – Fall 2017
A Memorable Veterans Day Concert by Stephen Polacek
Thank you to everyone who attended our inaugural Veterans Day Concert fundraiser on November 11! Attendees enjoyed the brilliant music performed by the Maryland Conservatory of Music and the excellent food provided by the Baltimore Marriott Waterfront Hotel. 

Highlights of the evening included an outstanding rendition of Amazing Grace by BISM associate Keith Tyson; the dedication of Dr. Duke Thompson’s version of “I’ll be Home for Christmas” to World War II   honoree Mr. Vernon Foster; and the presentation of the Governor’s citations to the three event chair organizations: BISM, Warriors on the Green, and Sound Minds USA. WWII veteran Mr. William Kruse was also honored at the event and we were incredibly proud to recognize these two WWII heroes. 

We would also like to thank the Veterans Day Concert emcee Kai Jackson of FOX 45, sponsors, and volunteers for making the event a success. Save the date of November 10, 2018, for the second annual Veterans Day Concert! 

Salisbury Wellness Path Dedication Promotes Good Health by Rob Ennamorato

The BISM Path To Wellness Healthy Avenue Dedication took place at the BISM Salisbury Northwood location on September 15 and it was an incredible success! The event, emceed by BISM President Fred Puente, kicked off with BSC associate Keith Tyson singing the National Anthem, followed by distinguished guest speakers Salisbury Mayor Jacob Day and BISM Board Member and former Maryland Delegate Norman Conway. 

A ribbon cutting took place with local dignitaries, including Mayor Jacob Day and Maryland Delegates Carl Anderton, Mary Beth Carroza, and Christopher Adams. State Senator Jim Mathias also attended the Wellness Path dedication. All attendees then took a lap around the walking path, which will be open to BISM associates and the community. Lunch was served and attendees had the opportunity to visit with various wellness vendors, including the Maryland Department of Health; Powerhouse Gym; Vernon Powell Shoes; The Personal Wellness Center; Key Risk; Salisbury Lions Club; and the Peninsula Regional Medical Center.
Gospel Night Extravaganza Soars by Amy Crouse

We had a beautiful Gospel Night Extravaganza on October 20 at the Christ United Methodist Church in Salisbury, and the music performances were very high quality! We enjoyed Christ Choir, duets, soloists, trios, gospel groups, a flutist, a poetry recitation, and a group of fantastic dancers. We were very humbled by the amazing talent that our community shared with all of us. Our senior SAIL students were involved with the Gospel Night preparations and a few students performed. We are thankful for the support from our Baltimore Rehabilitation staff, local BISM associates, and the generous community, who responded enthusiastically to the glorious and diverse music. Through the offering and bake/craft sale, we raised $1,649. I believe this was one of our best Gospel Night’s ever!

BISM Pro-Invitational Golf Classic Continues Tradition

The 12th annual BISM Pro-Invitational Golf Classic continued the tradition as our marquee fundraiser of the year on September 21-22. Fred’s Tee-Off Cocktail Party kicked off the event on September 21 at the Pikesville DoubleTree, followed by the Golf Classic on September 22 at The Suburban Club. The weather cooperated this year and we had another full field with 100 amateurs and 25 Mid-Atlantic PGA professionals. A special thanks to Presenting Sponsor SP Richards and all of the sponsors and donors who supported the Golf Classic, as well as the golfers, Suburban Club staff, and volunteers for making this event memorable! 

Distinguished Guests Tour BISM Baltimore by Rob Ennamorato

BISM has been honored to have various political dignitaries tour our Baltimore headquarters and learn all about the outstanding training and employment opportunities we offer. 

On October 3, BISM welcomed Karen Salmon, Ph.D., State Superintendent of Maryland Schools. Dr. Salmon, along with Suzanne Page, Assistant State Superintendent - Rehabilitation Services, and  Toni March, Director - Office for Blindness and Vision Services, toured our Manufacturing and Rehabilitation departments with BISM President Frederick J. Puente. 

On November 8, BISM was honored to host Maryland State Delegate Antonio Hayes (Dem-Dist. 40). The tour, presented by Fred Puente and Chairman of the Board Dr. Michael Gosse, gave Mr. Hayes the opportunity to learn about BISM’s Manufacturing and Rehabilitation and meet various associates. At the conclusion of the tour, Mr. Hayes spoke with BISM’s Baltimore City    residents and took questions. 

On November 9, Maryland State Senator Douglas Peters (Dem-Dist. 23) toured the facility with Fred Puente. Mr. Peters learned about the non-visual skills classes taught in our Rehabilitation department, and witnessed our associates manufacturing a variety of products for the State of Maryland and the Federal government. 

Salisbury Cutting Technology Improvements by Michael Garnto

Salisbury Cutting is implementing new technologies to integrate our current MAX ERP (Enterprise Resource Planning) with cutting floor production planning, fabric management, and computerized fabric spreading and cutting equipment.

BISM has installed Lectra Optiplan cut planning software. Optiplan allows the organization to inventory every roll of fabric by width and length. With this information, Optiplan analyzes every shop order and helps the cutting room make optimum use of the width and length of the fabric on hand and reduces wasted fabric. Data from MAX is fed directly into Optiplan, which reduces the chances for clerical errors in the planning process as well as eliminating administrative costs. Optiplan produces barcoded cutting floor work sheets that are scanned into the new spreading machines and cutting machines that further reduces the chances for human error in the manufacturing process.

In addition to new software, BISM has installed new Lectra Brio spreading machines. These are computer controlled machines which use the cut plan from Optiplan to know the exact length of each ply in a cut. Since the Brio machine knows the exact length of each ply and where a splice is allowed for each area of the cut, the spreading associate needs to do far less preparation before spreading fabric on the table, greatly improving productivity and increasing the utilization of all cutting resources (cutting tables, spreaders and cutting heads).  Additionally, since the Brio machines know the exact length needed for each ply of the cut, “end loss” (extra fabric at the beginning and end of each ply) is greatly reduced.

Based on the models BISM has processed for our Salisbury Cutting department, BISM will be saving approximately $120,000 per year in reduced fabric usage because of these improvements! These savings will increase as we expand to the Baltimore and Raleigh cutting operations in the near future.  

BISM Cleaning Products Receive Green Seal Certification 

Blind Industries and Services of Maryland is proud to announce that we have achieved the most stringent sustainability certification for cleaning products in today’s marketplace, Green Seal certification.

Five products: BISM Green Bath and Shower Cleaner; BISM Green Peroxide Cleaner; BISM Green Glass Cleaner; BISM Green Degreaser; and BISM Green Neutral Cleaner were awarded Green Seal certification in November, and six additional products are expected to be Green Seal certified in the near future.

Congratulations To Rehab Program Graduates by Andy McIver

The entire BISM organization would like to congratulate the following Rehabilitation program graduates and we wish them the best in all future endeavors: 

Jye Shen graduated on September 21 from the CORE adult training program. Jye’s first exposure to BISM and non-visual skills training was as a participant in our ILOB SILVER senior retreat. Jye decided he wanted more training and enrolled in our CORE program. Ten months later and Jye is a graduate who travelled to the Rocky Mountains and Canada for his out of town trip and made enough food for his large meal to feed BISM Baltimore! Onward and upward, Jye! 

CJ Balster completed the CORE adult program on October 4. CJ entered the CORE program looking for skills and confidence and, after visiting Las Vegas on his out-of-town route, will enroll in the State of Maryland Business Enterprise Program. CJ overcame many hurdles during training and we are proud of all that he accomplished! 

George Boddy III graduated from the CORE program on October 18. George brought a lot to the program throughout his training. His maturity and leadership were on display as he took on a role in BISM's Youth Department over the summer and mentored students in our Work to Independence residential program. For his final woodshop project, George made a new mailbox and plans to install it at his home! 

Associate of the Quarter Winners

Congratulations to the winners of the BISM Associate of the Quarter award for the 3rd Quarter of 2017: Baltimore Operations: Donald Wagner; Base Supply Centers: Max Kalifut;        Corporate Administration: Brittany King; Cumberland Operations: Elizabete Eck; Raleigh Operations: Margie Hall; Rehabilitation: Annette Gordon; and Salisbury Operations: John Small. 

Save The Date! BISM’s Big Bash – April 7, 2018

New Year Glide Youth Program Kicks Off in Baltimore by Melissa Lomax

BISM’s 2017-18 GLIDE youth program kicked off on September 30 in Baltimore with an Independent Living workshop. Eight blind and low vision participants visited Wegmans to identify and purchase produce, and spent the afternoon making burgers, fries, and chips from scratch. On October 14, GLIDE program students participated in a workshop on Career Readiness. Students focused on determining areas of interest and began to lay out a path to achieve their career goals. On large posters, students expressed the characteristics they cherish most or their goals for every aspect of their future. 

GLIDE features monthly workshops, including overnight trips, which will build confidence and prepare students for higher education or employment. 

Raleigh Associates Receive Training and Health Advice by Melissa Lomax and Zenaida Ayala

A team of four Baltimore Rehabilitation staff and students traveled to BISM’s Raleigh plant to teach braille, technology, and cane travel to 25 associates and Duke University nursing students in October. For two days, the BISM Baltimore team handed out white canes, introduced the basics of cane travel, taught associates iPhone techniques, and helped one associate truly accept their blindness while discovering all the potential their life has. One of the most positive aspects for the Baltimore staff, outside of teaching, was having the opportunity to walk around the production floor and meet Raleigh associates. 

Ten Duke University nursing students worked at BISM-Raleigh from September through November every Wednesday to obtain clinical experience. Nursing students were given a tour of the Raleigh facility and learned how blindness doesn’t stop people from working and being independent. Nursing students set up designated stations focused on important health topics and associates were able to gain valuable information and skills to improve their health. 

Workshops for Seniors Across the State of Maryland by Andy McIver and Amy Crouse

BISM Rehabilitation regularly provides one-day workshops to organizations and senior centers across the State of Maryland.

An Independent Living workshop was held at the Talbot Senior Center in Easton on September 19. Six BISM Rehab staff members worked with 11 seniors as they rotated through different stations learning technology, braille, cane travel, tactile labeling, and also made a fruit and yogurt parfait.

BISM Senior Services staff members visited Mercy Ridge Retirement Community in Timonium on November 2 and delivered a Technology workshop to 18 senior residents. The afternoon covered a broad range of technology and I-Phone information, and everyone not only learned a lot but also had a great time!

Wellness Corner: Stress and Depression During the Holidays by Nicole Johnson, R.N.

The holidays present a dizzying array of demands — parties, shopping, baking, cleaning and entertaining, to name just a few. But with some practical tips (from the Mayo Clinic Staff), you can minimize the stress and depression that can accompany the holidays. You may even end up enjoying the holidays more than you thought you would:

1. Acknowledge your feelings: If someone close to you has recently died or you can't be with loved ones, realize that it's normal to feel sadness and grief, even during the holidays. 

2. Reach out: If you feel lonely or isolated, seek out community, religious or other social events. 

3. Be realistic: The holidays don't have to be perfect or just like last year. As families change and grow, traditions and rituals often change as well. 

4. Set aside differences: Try to accept family members and friends as they are.

5. Stick to a budget: Before you go gift and food shopping, decide how much you can afford to spend. 

6. Plan ahead: Set aside specific days for shopping, baking, visiting friends and other activities.

7. Learn to say no: Saying yes when you should say no can leave you feeling resentful and            overwhelmed. Friends and colleagues will understand if you can't participate in every project or activity. 

8. Don't abandon healthy habits: Don't let the holidays become a free-for-all. 

9. Take a breather: Make some time for yourself.

10. Seek professional help if you need it: Despite your best efforts, you may find yourself feeling persistently sad or anxious. If these feelings last, talk to your doctor or a mental health professional.
Catching Up

BISM Student Wins Prestigious Award at NFB Maryland Convention

BISM Rehabilitation department staff and students, along with BISM associates, attended the NFB of Maryland State Convention in Towson from November 10-12. BISM was the title sponsor for the event, and the conference was a great way for staff to challenge our students to get out and network with the blind community of Maryland. Congratulations to SAIL senior student Bryan Holley, who was recognized as the winner of the Anna Freysz Cable Award! 
ShopBISM Hosts Salisbury Tour

ShopBISM’s November Salisbury tour was a huge success. Attendees included Peninsula Regional Medical Center, Coastal Hospice and Palliative Care and The Salisbury Chamber of Commerce.
Aberdeen BSC Associate Wins County Award

Congratulations to Aberdeen BSC associate Brian Blevins, who was chosen as a Harford County Employee Award of Merit winner on October 26 at the annual luncheon hosted by Harford County Department of Community Services. 
BISM Raleigh Associate Completes NIB Training

Congratulations to BISM Raleigh associate Shane Jones for successfully completing the National Industries for the Blind’s “Effective Supervision, Leading the Way” class as part of NIB’s Business Leaders Program on October 19. Over the course of eight months, the participants completed three intensive 2½-day training sessions at NIB headquarters, in addition to 20-30 hours of reading and coursework to prepare for each session. 
BISM Beverage Helps Virgin Islands During Crisis

BISM Beverage provided 13 pallets of bottled water to the Maryland National Guard for their 30 day tour of the U.S. Virgin Islands in October, during which the 100-member team provided relief to the Hurricane ravaged area and its residents.
BISM Promotes Associates 

Congratulations to the following BISM associates who were recently promoted: Tom Kohn was named Senior Director on October 2. Tom is responsible for Government Relations, legal issues and development. Paul Messick was named Production Manager - CAD/CAM Operations in        September. At Salisbury Cutting, Paul is responsible for patterns, markers, production tickets, and leading our spreading and cutting departments. Gayle Carrey was promoted to Production Planning II for Maryland Textiles in September. Her responsibilities include planning and procuring materials for BISM’s textile orders for our Maryland plants. 
